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Alfred J. Hendron, Jr.     Joseph L. Ehasz           Kermit Paul 
No. 4 College Park Court    11485 Upper Meadow Drive 15 Boies Ct. 
Savoy, IL 61874     Gold River, CA 95670         Pleasant Hill, CA 94523 
  
 

         6 January 2006 
 
 

Mr. Constantine Tjoumas 
Director, Division of Dam Safety and Inspections 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, NE, Room 6N-01 
Washington, D.C. 20426 

 
                                                    Re: Initial Information Request 

     FERC Independent Panel of Consultants (IPOC) 
       Taum Sauk Pumped Storage Project 

    
                      
Dear Mr. Tjoumas: 

 At your request we have agreed to serve as an Independent Panel of Consultants 

(IPOC) to investigate the breach of the Upper Reservoir of the Taum Sauk Pumped 

Storage Project that occurred the morning of December 14, 2005.  Each panel member 

has visited the site, Hendron on 15 December, 2005, Ehasz and Paul on 29 December 

2005.  Members Ehasz and Paul visited the Osage and Saint Louis Ameren operation 

centers 30 December 2005.  These visits were instructive and required to start our 

investigation. To further the Panel’s investigation, the Panel has assembled the initial 

information request list, enclosed.  If you have any questions regarding any of the 

requested items or tasks please call any of the Panel members. 

      Respectfully Submitted, 

 

                                     

Alfred J. Hendron, Jr.           Joseph L. Ehasz   Kermit Paul 
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